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OUR MISSION

Tabernacle Presbyterian Church is called by God, led by 

faith in Jesus Christ and empowered by the Holy Spirit 

to demonstrate the Kingdom of God through worship, 

discipleship and outreach. Honoring our heritage at 34th 

and Central, we will faithfully serve our community, city and 

world in the present and prepare expectantly for the future.

SUNDAY SCHEDULE

 

CONTACT INFORMATION

TAB’S TOWER CHIMES

This monthly newsletter is also available on the church 

website at: www.tabpres.org

All submissions should be emailed to Kristine Seals at  

frontdesk@tabpres.org. The submission deadline is the  

15th of each month for appearance in the upcoming month’s 

Tower Chimes.

Cover photo taken by Mike Cracraft

8:00a 

9:00a 
 

10:00a 

11:00a

Communion Service 
Located in McKee Chapel

Contemporary Service 
Connect with God and with one another  
in authentic, relational worship in the Sanctuary

Christian Education Hour 
Programming for all ages

Traditional Worship 
Located in the Sanctuary featuring organ and 
choir music

frontdesk@tabpres.org

tabpres

TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 E. 34th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46205

(317) 923.5458

www.tabpres.org
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Dear Friends,

Summer is often a time when things slow down (and I hope you have been able to enjoy 
some “downtime”) but things have certainly been busy this summer at Tab.  Let me 
describe one recent Sunday…August 11.

Worship that morning was wonderful and the children sang at the 10:00a service in 
preparation for the Children’s Musical, “Go, Go, Jonah” the following Sunday (which by 
the way was WONDERFUL!). Attendance in worship and classes was good and there was 
“good energy” in the building.

By mid-afternoon, the newly installed field was full of men and women playing soccer 
while another group was playing basketball in the Gym. Meanwhile, a dozen or more 
people were scurrying around the Courtyard setting up for that evening’s Tab Jams; 
creating a stage, setting up speakers and soundboards, and doing sound checks while 
others set up tables and chairs for refreshments.

Tab Jams featured Staci McCrackin and an outstanding band. The Courtyard was full of 
about 400 Tab members, neighbors and guests who thoroughly enjoyed not only the 
show, but good fellowship on a beautiful evening.

As I walked toward my car at the end of the evening, the field was filled with another 
75-100 men and women playing soccer from a local soccer club. As I walked I was 
approached by one of our neighbors who wanted to set up a time to meet to talk about 
Tab, and then I had a conversation with one of our long-time members who had just 
taken a walk around the building to see how the parking lot project was coming along.  
He said, “John, I’ve been here a long time and Tab has never looked better. The building 
and grounds are well maintained and beautiful!” I agreed! My thanks to all of you who 
help to make that possible.

So, as I reflected on the day that evening I found myself giving thanks for the various 
ministries of Tab and our health and vitality as a congregation. I am grateful for how 
“active and involved” we are as a congregation, and I even reflected on how it might feel 
to be one of our neighbors. If I was a Tab neighbor I would be grateful for the welcome 
we extend in worship, and for the gift that we offer in programs like Tab Jams and an 
open field and gym. I would even be grateful for the positive activities that are going 
on here which benefit not only Tab as a congregation but also the neighborhood. Good 
things happen where and when good things are happening. In the beauty of it all is that it 
was just one day in the life of Tab. Those kinds of things are going on every day.

I am grateful for the ministries and services we provide and believe they are good not 
only for us but for our neighbors as well, which I pray makes them beneficial for the 
Kingdom of God in this place.

Thanks for the part you play, and the support you give in making Tab the wonderful place 
it is!

I look forward to seeing you in worship soon!

					     Rev. L. John Gable

Pastoral Reflection
Just One Day in the Life of Tab!
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Preaching Schedule
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29

September 2019

September Event Schedule

1

2

7

14

18

20

21

25

28

10:30a

8:00a

12:30p

 9:00a

10:00a

9:00a

5:00p

6:00p

11:30a

7:30p

8:30a

9:00a

6:00p

10:00a

12:00p

Community Worship Service

Church Offices Closed

Ted O'Banyel Workday

SMS Volunteer Training

Sacred Music Symposium

Fresh Stop Produce

Preteen Kickoff Breakfast

Women's Ministries Meeting

Dinner/Old Testament Study

Legacy Luncheon

C. S. Lewis Meeting

Inquirers' Class

Tab's Global Music Academy

Dinner/Old Testament Study

Fresh Stop Produce

Service of Healing and 

Wholeness

SUN

MON

TUE

WED

THU

FRI

SAT

MWF

5:00p

6:00p

6:00p

9:45a

6:30p

9:30a

10:00a

12:30p

6:00p

6:30p

3:45p

6:00p

7:15p

7:00p

8:00a

11:00a

IMPACT Youth Group

Cub Scout Pack 72

Women's Bible Study

Women Alive

Prayer Ministry

Pastors’ Bible Study

Preschool Play Day

Arts Academy Lessons

Purls of Wisdom

Contemporary Worship 

Band Rehearsal

Tab Tutoring

Handbell Choir Rehearsal

Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal

Circle of Hope

Men’s Bible Study

Tab’s Open Door

WEEKLY MONTHLY

1st

2nd

2nd

3rd

4th

2nd

4th

2nd

4th

Adult Ministries

Missions Committee

Facilities Committee 

Budget & Finance

Children's Ministries 

Committee

Worship, Music & Arts

Session Meeting

Prayer Team Meeting

Congregational Life

Deacons’ Meeting

Media Committee

Ladies Quilting Group

Ladies Quilting Group

Purls of Wisdom

Purls of Wisdom

Please visit tabpres.org for a complete calendar of events.

SPECIAL

TUE

MON

TUE

TUE

TUE

WED

WED

SAT

SAT

5:00p

5:30p

5:30p

5:00p

7:00p

 7:15p

7:00p

7:15p

5:30p

7:00p

7:00p

10:30a

10:30a
	

10:00a

10:00a

11-13

Community Service at Phillips Temple 
10:30a 
Rev. Oscar Clavel, preaching

Psalm 119:97-105; Romans 14:1-12 
The Bill of (Presbyterian) Rights  
Presbyterian Preliminary Principles 
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

1 Timothy 4:6-16; 1 Peter 1:3-9 
A Place to Stand 
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

2 Timothy 3:16-17; Romans 1:17 
Reformed . . . and Always Reforming 
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

Hebrews 1:13-25; Philippians 1:27 
So, How Are We to Live? 
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

Weekly Bible Readings
1 

8 
 

15 

22

29

Jeremiah 2:4-13  
Psalm 81:1, 10-16  
Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16  
Luke 14:1, 7-14 

Jeremiah 18:1-11  
Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18  
Philemon 1-21  
Luke 14:25-33 

Jeremiah 4:11-12, 22-28  
Psalm 14  
1 Timothy 1:12-17 1  
Luke 15:1-10 

Jeremiah 8:18-9:1  
Psalm 79:1-9  
1 Timothy 2:1-7 1  
Luke 16:1-13 

Jeremiah 32:1-3a, 6-15  
Psalm 91:1-6, 14-16  
1 Timothy 6:6-19 1  
Luke 16:19-31
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Meet Cathleen Perry
Story by Paula Daum,  Director of Lay Ministries

When I sat down recently to 

spend time with Cathleen 

Perry, I quickly learned how 

much she packs into her daily life. The 

fact that she handles so many various 

responsibilities with grace and the joy 

of her faith was something that I also 

quickly realized.

A native of Cincinnati, Cathleen met her 

husband, David, when she was growing 

up. They shared the same piano 

teacher as children and went to the 

same high school. David was a friend 

of her brother’s, but they didn’t begin 

dating until they both were members of 

her brother’s wedding party. David and 

Cathleen recently celebrated 38 years 

of marriage!

Cathleen graduated from Miami 

University and then from law school at 

IUPUI. With a focus on estate planning, 

Cathleen spent many years working at 

different law firms here in Indianapolis 

before opening her own practice.  

Cathleen works from her home office, 

which gives her the flexibility she 

enjoys in also focusing on family 

priorities. David is an engineer, and he 

is retired from Eli Lilly.

Family priorities are top of mind these 

days for Cathleen and David. They 

are often on the road traveling to visit 

family. They provide care and support 

for David’s father who lives in the 

Cincinnati area. Cathleen’s mother is 

in memory care near Westerville, Ohio 

so they regularly visit her, as well as 

Cathleen’s twin sister who lives nearby.  

In addition to being actively involved 

in caring for their parents, Cathleen 

and David have three grown sons.  

Brian and his wife Katie live in Goshen, 

Indiana, and are parents to three young 

children - one boy and two girls. After 

raising three sons, Cathleen lovingly 

refers to the granddaughters as a “kiss 

from God!” Their son Andrew lives 

in Chicago and is an occupational 

therapist, and son Neil, an engineer, 

lives in Oakland, CA.  

Cathleen and David have shared a 

lifelong love of music, and both are 

members of the Sanctuary Choir.  

In addition to music, Cathleen has 

used her talents to volunteer in 

many ways. She has participated as 

a tutor through Tab Tutoring. She’s 

also offered her time and talents in 

volunteering for the Neighborhood 

Christian Legal Clinic, Kaleo, and the 

Salvation Army’s Block of Hope. She 

has a passion for mission work and has 

been a supporter of several of Tab’s 

international missionaries, as well as 

taking mission trips herself and offering 

support for family members who work 

in the mission fields. Cathleen is also 

currently a member of the Endowment 

Fund Trustees for Tab.  Some of 

Cathleen and David’s great treasures, 

new and old, have come through their 

Tab family.

Despite such a busy schedule and 

many commitments, you quickly learn 

through conversation with Cathleen 

that her faith has always - and has 

continually - sustained her.  In her own 

words, Cathleen notes that “the Word 

is alive in all seasons of our life. It 

falls fresh. The place where He is the 

sweetest is when we are in trial. It takes 

your breath away! The Lord is faithful 

through good and hard times.”
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Billie Porter has included the Tab Endowment Fund in her estate planning. In her 
case, she is leaving a designated gift for Tab Global Missions. In her own words, 
she tells us about leaving a legacy to the Tab Endowment Fund. 

"I have been a member of Tab for a little over 30 years. My husband and I were 
attracted by the preaching, by the music and by the friendliness of the people. 
That has not changed over the years. I made a bequest to Tab’s Endowment 
Fund because I am very interested in the financial support of spreading the 
Gospel to people and people groups throughout the world. My interest in foreign 
missions has grown, and I have always taken very strongly to heart Christ's Great 
Commission for his followers to go into all the world, or to help others to go into 
all the world to spread the Word to people who have not yet heard. The process 
was very straightforward and very simple. I initially spoke with my attorney who 
happens to be one of Tab’s Endowment Fund Trustees and was given all of the 
information that I needed to make that bequest official. This will be in my will. 
I am very thankful that Tab has an Endowment Fund that I believe is managed 
faithfully, through which a person can leave a legacy that will be of lasting impact 
for the church's mission throughout the world. I would encourage any of our 
members to think about a gift to Tab’s Endowment Fund. It can and will have a 
lasting impact."

If you would like more information regarding leaving a gift to the Tab Endowment 
Fund, contact Kristine Green, Director of Finance at kristine.green@tabpres.org.

Leaving a Legacy to Tab's Endowment Fund

Pastor John Gable, Tab Endowment 
Fund Trustees, with special guest Mitch 
Daniels, President of Purdue University 
and former Governor of Indiana, invite 
you for lunch and discussion about 
the Tab Endowment and how you can 
make a difference.

Legacy Luncheon
Friday, September 20, 2019

11:30a-1:00p in the Parlor

Tabernacle Presbyterian Church

418 East 34th Street

Indianapolis, Indiana  46205

Please RSVP by September 13 to

(317) 923-5458 or 

frontdesk@tabpres.org

Space is limited.

Mitch Daniels, President of Purdue University 
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Sign Up For Realm: Focus
On Community Building

The folks in the finance and administration offices 
at Tab have been using Realm Church Management 
Software for several months now, and in the words of 
Director of Finance Kristine Green, “It’s a hit.” Realm 
has streamlined many of her processes in the areas of 
giving and membership. 

Now, our Session has stepped into the realm of 
Realm, using it for sharing minutes, agendas and other 
communications. More groups are also discovering 
Realm. For instance, the Media Ministry volunteers 
for the contemporary worship service, and Women’s 
Ministries have started using it.

How about you? Have you considered using Realm for 
yourself, your committees or groups? There are four 
benefits for using Realm:

1.	 Giving: Set up your online giving via Realm. It’s 
easy to set up, and easy to use and change. 
Starting in 2020, Realm will be the only way to give 
recurring gifts online to Tab.

2.	 Personal: When life circumstances change (e.g., 

address, phone, births), update your own church 
records via Realm.

3.	 Directory: As Tab members join Realm, the church 
directory gets populated. Remember, folks will only 
see what information you want to be seen.

4.	 Community: Connect with the church-wide family, 
do committee and group business, send messages, 
chat, email, all within Realm. If you don’t want 
to receive notifications or you’re worried about 
getting overwhelmed with communication, just set 
Realm to give you fewer notices.

The church office has sent you an email invitation to 
join Realm. So far, more than 155 of your fellow Tab 
members have joined. Follow the link in the email to 
create your Realm account and password. Then, follow 
the steps to verify your account.

If you have not received an email invitation, contact 
Kristine Green at kristine.green@tabpres.org to confirm 
we have your correct email on file. She will also be 
glad to answer any of your questions about Realm!

We are pleased to welcome a new part-time custodian to the Tab 

family, Vardelliott McGraw (Elliott). Elliott officially joined our staff 

on July 25 and has been in training the last several weeks. Once 

completed, you will see Elliott working primarily on Mondays, Fridays, 

and Saturdays. A native of Indianapolis, Elliott comes to us after nine 

years of serving as a head custodian with the Indianapolis Public 

School system. His addition will not only complement our custodial 

services but will also allow us to have a staff presence on-site during 

all church activities.  Please join us in welcoming Elliott to Tab!

New Staff - Meet Elliott McGraw!
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Tab News
Announcements & Events
SUNDAY MORNING SCHEDULE 
Our regular Sunday morning schedule resumes on Sunday, 
September 8! Join us as we worship and study together!

8:00a	 Communion Service in McKee Chapel
9:00a	 Contemporary Worship & Adult Education
10:00a	 Education Hour for all ages
11:00a	 Traditional Worship in the Sanctuary

PHILLIPS/TAB COMMUNITY WORSHIP SERVICE
Each year on Labor Day weekend, we gather together with 
our friends and partners in ministry at Phillips Temple to 
celebrate God’s work among us. This year, our combined 
worship service will be hosted at Phillips Temple, 210 E. 34th 
Street, on September 1, at 10:30a. After our worship service, 
we will have lunch together and are asking all Tab worship-
ers to bring a dessert to share. This will be our only worship 
service for that morning. Please come and join in our mutual 
ministry together.

MEET OUR NEW MISSION’S DIRECTOR
We are pleased to introduce our new Mission’s Director, Rev. 
Terri Thorn, who will begin on September 3. Terri has a deep 
interest and extensive experience in community ministry and 
relationship building and has recently completed nine years 
as pastor of First Presbyterian Church in Lebanon, Indiana.  
She and her husband have recently relocated to Broad 
Ripple. More to come when we highlight her in the October 
Chimes, but please welcome Terri when you see her.

FALL TED O’BANYEL WORKDAY 
Mark your calendars for September 7, 8:00a-1:00p. Join and 
meet fellow congregants to help spruce up our beautiful 
building. Breakfast items and lunch will be provided. Sign 
up by emailing Paula Daum at paula.daum@tabpres.org.  If 
you have any questions please contact Paula Daum at paula.
daum@tabpres.org or 317-923-5458, ext. 104.

PAUL AND THE CHURCH AT CORINTH
Through the Book of Acts and the first and second letters to 
the Corinthians, we know more about the church at Corinth 
than any other New Testament church. The long relationship 
between Paul and this struggling, undisciplined baby church 
are worth investigating, chronologically and in their full 
context. Though the events took place nearly 2000 years 
ago and half a world away, the lessons are resoundingly 
relevant for us today. This study will be taught by a rotation 
of Tab elders and leaders and teachers. Each week's session 
will be offered at 9:00a and 10:00a in the Parlor from 
September 8-December 15.

TWENTIES/THIRTIES SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS
Sunday Young Adult Class starts again on September 8, at 
10:00a in the Tabitha Room. All twenty and thirty-year-olds 
are welcome. At the first meeting, we’ll have snacks and 
coffee and catch up with each other after summer break. 
We will have a contact list to update if you need to add or 
change any of your information. We will be taking sugges-
tions for class topics, so bring ideas! Contact: Kat Gering at 
katherine.gering@gmail.com

WE ARE ON THE MOVE!
Women’s Walk will be September 14 on the Fall Creek Trail. 
It is a paved trail. We will meet at 8:00a in Lincoln Square 
Pancake House parking lot located at 5025 E. 56th Street, 
Indianapolis. Parking is free. Starbucks is across the street. 

Join us! Contact: Mary Dougherty at 317-696-0385 or Donna 
Garrett at 317-440-6628

FRESH STOP PRODUCE
Our neighbors no longer have easy access to the kind of 
food that will keep them healthy. But access isn’t the only 
issue. Fresh produce and healthy meat are expensive. When 
you buy a $25 Fresh Stop share, not only do you benefit, but 
you’re helping us have more produce for those in need. If 
you buy at the $6 or $12 level, you now have an affordable 
array of fresh produce along with recipes and ideas for using 
it. Go to www.freshstop.org/tab to find out how much you 
pay for a share and place an order. Our dates this month are 
September 14 and September 28.

OLD TESTAMENT SURVEY COURSE 
Rev. John Gable will be teaching an Old Testament Survey 
class on Wednesday evenings, beginning September 18. A 
light dinner will be available at 6:00p, followed by teaching 
from 6:30p-7:30p. Currently, there are about 60 people 
registered. Interested? Let John know at john.gable@
tabpres.org. 

TAB GLOBAL MUSIC ACADEMY
Tab’s Global Music Academy is being launched this fall from 
9:30a to noon, and will offer a more in-depth exploration 
of music and the arts. The Academy begins on Saturday, 
September 21, and runs through November 16. You won’t 
want to miss their special performance on November 17 
during the worship services at Tab! The fee is $30 for the 
nine-week session, with discounts offered for multiple 
children in a family. Please contact Leah Crane 317-507-
6360 or to directly register, go to www.eventbrite.com and 
search Tab Global Music Academy to find the link for the 
application and payment. Applications for scholarships are 
also available. The deadline for registration is September 10.  

SERVICE OF PRAYER AND HEALING
In the letter of James, we read, “Are any among you 
suffering? They should pray. Are any cheerful? They should 
sing songs of praise. Are any among you sick? They should 
call for the elders of the church and have them pray over 
them, anointing them with oil in the name of the Lord."  We 
will be offering a service of prayer and healing on Sunday, 
September 29, in McKee Chapel at 12:00p and all are invited 
to attend. We will sing, pray, silently reflect on a passage of 
Scripture, then invite those who wish to be prayed for by a 
pastor and/or one of our church leaders. Those who desire 
may also be anointed with oil, as James instructs. Who 
should participate in this service for prayer and healing? 
Anyone who wishes to be prayed for or who desires to pray 
for others. Please join us!  

TAB RECREATION IS LOOKING FOR COACHES FOR 
THE 2019/2020 BASKETBALL SEASON
The season will start the last week of October and end with 
a tournament that will start the first week of February. No 
games or practices will be scheduled over Thanksgiving 
week or between Christmas and New Year. Time 
commitment/week is approximately two-hours. If you enjoy 
working with youth, please contact Ben Hughes at ben.
hughes@tabpres.org or 317-213-4464.  

The Church offices will be closed on Monday, September 
2, in observance of the Labor Day Holiday.
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September 2019 Read Through the Bible
1 
2 
3 
4 
5 
6 
7 
8 
9 
10 
11 
12 
13 
14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 
23 
24 
25 
26 
27 
28 
29 
30 

John 9:1-23
John 9:24-41
John 10:1-21
John 10:22-42
John 11:1-27
John 11:28-57
John 12:1-26
John 12:27-50
John 13:1-20
John 13:21-38
John 14:1-14
John 14:15-31
John 15:1-16:4a
John 16:4b-33
John 17
John 18:1-18
John 18:19-38
John 18:38b-19:16
John 19:16-42
John 20:1-18
John 20:19-31
John 21
1 John 1
1 John 2
1 John 3
1 John 4
1 John 5
2 John
3 John
Jude

2 Chronicles 6
2 Chronicles 7
2 Chronicles 8
2 Chronicles 9
2 Chronicles 10-11
2 Chronicles 12-13
2 Chronicles 14-15
2 Chronicles 16-17
2 Chronicles 18
2 Chronicles 19
2 Chronicles 20:1-21:1
2 Chronicles 21:2-22:12
2 Chronicles 23
2 Chronicles 24
2 Chronicles 25
2 Chronicles 26
2 Chronicles 27-28
2 Chronicles 29
2 Chronicles 30
2 Chronicles 31
2 Chronicles 32
2 Chronicles 33
2 Chronicles 34
2 Chronicles 35
2 Chronicles 36
Ezra 1-2
Ezra 3-4
Ezra 5-6
Ezra 7-8
Ezra 9-10

Malachi 2:17-3:18
Malachi 4
Psalm 73
Psalm 74
Psalm 75
Psalm 76
Psalm 77
Psalm 78:1-20
Psalm 78:21-37
Psalm 78:38-55
Psalm 78:56-72
Psalm 79
Psalm 80
Psalm 81
Psalm 82
Psalm 83
Psalm 84
Psalm 85
Psalm 86
Psalm 87
Psalm 88
Psalm 89:1-18
Psalm 89:19-37
Psalm 89:38-52
Psalm 90
Psalm 91
Psalm 92
Psalm 93
Psalm 94
Psalm 95

On August 8, our kitchen staff, James Bryant and Rhonda Kaley, along with their 
friends, hosted a class on dining etiquette for some students from Providence Cristo 
Rey High School. Our staff set up the Dining Room and cooked and served a four-
course meal while the students learned about salad forks and keeping elbows off the 
table. The class is part of a wonderful relationship between Tab and PCRHS, which 
includes interns that help us out during the school year. We hope you enjoy these 
photos as much as the students enjoyed the class!

Learning About Dining Etiquet te
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WELCOME LITTLE ONE
Congratulations to Mansa Samlafo and Robert Darku on the 
birth of their baby girl, Shidaa Ofeibea Darku, on August 7. 
She joins big sister Dromo; and to Zach and Sara McFarlen 
on the birth of their baby boy, Oakley Witham McFarlen, on 
August 12. He is the grandson of Gale Wilkerson and Wendy 
Wilkerson. Congratulations to these families!

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY
The Tab Church family extends our sympathies to the family of 
Stacey Perkins who passed away on August 5. Stacey is the 
uncle of Jeff Ellis, Tyrone Drake and Dee Dee Shanklin, and 
the brother of Patti Pate and Sharon Nelson (Jeff’s mother); to 
Suzanne and Bob Shaw in the passing of Suzanne's mother, 
Carmelita Morrison, on August 14; to Marion Hoopingarner 
in the passing of her sister, Barbara Murphy, on August 17; to 
Naomi and Mike Van Winkle in the passing of Naomi’s father, 
James Vanderlaan, on August 18; and to Emily Featherstone 
and her family in the passing of her husband, Raymond 
Featherstone, on August 19. A memorial service will be held in 
the Sanctuary on Tuesday, September 3, at 3:00p. Visitation 
will be in the Parlor from 1:00p-3:00p that day. Please keep 
these families in your thoughts and prayers.

FINANCIAL REPORT

We thank you for your commitment to God’s work here at 
Tab! 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!
September

Levi & Maxine Watkins (23 years)
John & Mary Phillips (29 years) 
John & Christie Kupke (52 years) 
Mark & Betsy Thompson (13 years) 
Nick & Angeles Hill (18 years) 
Bob & Kathy Donaldson (42 years) 
Gary & Ruth Anne Wright (37 years)
Fritz & Kathy Blum (33 years) 
Richard & Emily Boits (12 years)
Bill & Sharon Marshall (29 years) 
Marshall & Larisa McKenna (18 years) 
Mike & Diane Tolsma (12 years) 
Larry & Sandy Simonel (53 years) 
Byron & Marsha Robinson (36 years)
DuWayne & Connie Hintz (50 years) 
Phillip & Mary Luzader (4 years) 
Linus & Vicki Rude (16 years) 
Mike & Jill O'Banyel (34 years) 
Scott & Kathy Waddell (41 years)
Steven & Sheila Grigdesby (36 years) 
Jason & Kara DeArman (15 years) 

1

2

3
4
7

8

10

11
12
13
14
16
17
18

Income: 
YTD budgeted income: 
YTD actual income: 
Income exceeds budget by:

Expenses: 
YTD budgeted expenses: 
YTD actual expenses 
Expenses under budget by:

 
$1,300,680 

$1,312,771 
$12,091

 
$1,414,026
$1,315,458

$98,568
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HAPPY ANNIVERSARY! (CONT’D)
September

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
September

	

	

2

3

4

5

6

7

9

10

11

12

13

15
16

Lee Lange
Jenny Byers
Caleb Fowles
Dorothy Benz-Buchanan
Drew Gall
Mable Chulock
Quinn McFarlen
Annesa Cummins
Jeanne Rodriguez
Sam Gall
Drew Childs
Paul Woller
Doris Shafer
Matt Sumpter
Tyler Hromadka
Mary Ellen May
Eric Lange
Mike Stephens
Clint Blackburn
Jen Thomas
Sarah Thomas
Carson Crane
Jonathan Russell
Oscar Clavel
Riley Brannon
Holly Hamilton
Lauren Browning
Jennifer Keller
Zac Turman
Lena Stefansson
Anne King
Gary Daymon
Steven Grigdesby
Erica Fledderjohn
Janet McCaslin
Cameron West
Lucy Emison
Randy Cramer
Melody Hotchkiss
Andy Costlow
Henry Teague
William Luzader

17

18
19
20

21

22

23

24

25

26

27
28
29

Dan Borns
Becky Mayo
Rachel McClelland
Sarah Noel
Susie Minor
Greg Mohr
Jeannine Stokes
Andrew Scales
Jenny Sturgis
Kristin Gable
Matt Fraser
Jeff Swiatek
Carson McCaslin
Fritz Hohlt
Elly Douglass
Julie Kukolla
Kyle Ems
Jude Daymon
Jacob Boits
Lucas Boits
Jane Miller
Mark Lubbers
Paul Finnell
Annie Costlow
Betty Harmless
Mark Hamilton
Lizzie Flanagan
Suzanne Rees
Kelsey Jones
Pat Riley
Eden Parsons
Christine Fedor
Gary Miller
Hannah Howe
Avery DeArman
Kiley King
Stuart Luzader

19
20

21
25
26
28

Daniel & Katharyn Williams (27 years)
Marty & Stephanie Harmless (16 years) 
Scott & Emily McClelland (8 years) 
Ian & Lizzie Flanagan (5 years) 
Michael & Sandra Neely (40 years)
George & Jean Davis (54 years) 
Paul & Valerie Finnell (29 years) 
Kevin & Terra Seidel (23 years) 
Carl & Lisa Evans (34 years) 



TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 East 34th Street

Indianapolis, IN 46205-3795

POSTMASTER: Send address change to Tabernacle Presbyterian Church at the above address.

Free Concert!

Featuring the music of
 Mark Hayes

 and Michael John Trotta

The Indianapolis Chamber Orchestra 
and Sacred Music Symposium 

Musicians 

Friday, September 13, 2019 
7:30 p.m. 

Tabernacle Presbyterian Church


